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Dear Mr Halpin,
Freedom of Information
Thank you for your 04/04/16 request for the following information:
You have kindly provided me with the numbers of patients whose discharge from the NDDH was delayed in the months of January and February, and the reasons, as well as the alerts by week.  The detail was most helpful.  (See table below)

This is a formal request under the Freedom of Information Act.

Please supply me with the numbers of bed days lost due to delayed discharges in each category as to reason.  I would prefer to see this displayed as bed days lost per patient per category.  The delay might be minor in length - say a day and say 'NHS bed outside the trust' compared say with a 'reablement bed' in Marden House which I know has only a very few specialised care beds where the NDDH might have to wait weeks for transfer.
Answer: Please see table below:
Delayed Discharges by reason during 1st January 2016 to 29th February 2016
	Reason
	Count of patients
	Sum of bed days
	Average bed days per patient

	Assessment by social services to be completed
	2
	39
	19.5

	Assessment by ward staff
	3
	72
	24.0

	Assignment of SS care manager
	1
	5
	5.0

	Awaiting an NHS bed outside the trust
	1
	5
	5.0

	Community hospital bed
	5
	94
	18.8

	Dispute by family/patient re care package
	2
	181
	90.5

	Domiciliary care package
	12
	121
	10.1

	Family action required
	7
	142
	20.3

	Family/patient choice about nursing home
	2
	52
	26.0

	Family/patient choice about residential home
	2
	20
	10.0

	Funding for domiciliary care package - SS funding
	2
	22
	11.0

	Funding for NHS funded care
	4
	74
	18.5

	Funding for nursing home
	2
	67
	33.5

	Funding for residential home
	1
	42
	42.0

	Intermediate care services other than a bed
	1
	39
	39.0

	Mental health facility
	1
	7
	7.0

	NHS bed outside the trust – other
	1
	37
	37.0

	Nursing home vacancy
	1
	17
	17.0

	Nursing home vacancy - NHS funding
	8
	128
	16.0

	Nursing home vacancy - social services funding
	2
	25
	12.5

	Other - please enter free text in comments box
	1
	4
	4.0

	Reablement bed - inc Marden house
	1
	46
	46.0

	Residential home vacancy
	3
	47
	15.7

	Residential home vacancy - NHS funding
	5
	90
	18.0

	Residential home vacancy - social services funding
	3
	51
	17.0

	Residential home vacancy - self-funding
	1
	27
	27.0

	Specialist facility - please specify in comments box
	2
	9
	4.5

	Grand total
	76
	1463
	19.3


 
We hope this is useful. To the best of our knowledge it comprises all the relevant information held by the Trust.

Yours sincerely,
FOI - Northern Devon Healthcare NHS Trust 

To help us improve our service we would like to know what you think. Please would you answer a few questions:

https://www.surveymonkey.com/s/ndht-foi
We have a duty to advise you of your right to complain about this response to your enquiry under Freedom of Information. You may do so through the Trust’s Complaints Procedure. Full details are available on our web site: www.northdevonhealth.nhs.uk or you can write to: The Complaints Department, Suite 2 Munro House, North Devon District Hospital, Raleigh Park, Barnstaple, Devon EX31 4JB. If you remain dissatisfied with the Trust’s decision following your complaint, you may wish to contact the Information Commissioner’s Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire SK9 5AF. Their web site is www.ico.gov.uk  The Information Commissioner will not normally consider an appeal until you have exhausted your rights of redress and complaint to the Trust. 

Our copyright and database right material is licensed for use and re-use under the Open Government Licence (OGL). To view this license, visit www.nationalarchives.gov.uk/doc/open-government-licence or write to the Information Policy Team, The National Archives, Kew, Richmond, Surrey TW9 4DU. Use of information expressly made available under this license indicates your acceptance of the terms and conditions as set out in the OGL. When you use our information under the OGL, you should include the following attribution: [Insert name of information resource, Northern Devon Healthcare NHS Trust, date of publication], licensed under the Open Government License www.nationalarchives.gov.uk/doc/open-government-licence For information where the copyright is owned by another person or organisation, you must apply to the copyright owner to obtain their permission to use / re-use. 

The information supplied to you continues to be protected by the Copyright, Designs and Patents Act 1988. You are free to use it for your own purposes, including any non-commercial research you are doing and for the purposes of news reporting. Any other re-use, for example commercial publication and subscription charge, would require the permission of the copyright holder. In accordance with the Re-Use of Public Sector Information Regulations 2005, information provided to you may not be used for commercial publication, subscription charge or sold on to a third party, without the permission of Northern Devon Healthcare NHS Trust.   If you need further clarification, please contact 01271 318724 or email, quoting the reference number above. Please note for future reference, the Trust has a form on its website to aid the flow of requests. See: www.northdevonhealth.nhs.uk/contact/foi/form/
Where any contact details are given for members of Trust staff in this response, notice is hereby given, under Section 11 of the Data Protection Act 1998, on behalf of the individual or individuals that this personal information may not be used for the purposes of direct marketing.
In line with the Information Commissioner’s directive on the disclosure of information under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 your request will form part of our disclosure log. Therefore, a version of our response which will protect your anonymity will be posted on the Trust’s website.

Please quote the allotted ND reference number in the subject box in future messages.

 Please consider the environment; don't print this e-mail unless you really need to.
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